Grade 6 PACE Newsletter

September 6, 2011.

Dear Parents/Guardians,

I hope you have all had a wonderful summer…it seemed to go by so quickly!  I am delighted to be able to work with you this year.  I welcome you and your child to grade 6 PACE.  I am looking forward to a very exciting year of learning, and cannot wait to share the many unique experiences I am planning for our classroom.  We are going to have an amazing time (
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A firmly believe that a close relationship is essential between parent and teacher.  I often call parents to update them regularly on their child’s progress.  Assessment and evaluation tools will be brought home throughout each term, thus ensuring that you are up to date on your child’s academic achievements.  If there are any issues you wish to discuss with me, please feel free to contact me at St. Justin Martyr at (905) 474-0284.  You may also choose to send a note through your child’s agenda.

Kleenex [image: image2.jpg]



When shopping please keep in mind that as the weather gets colder, children often get sick.  Donations of boxes of tissue and hand sanitizer are truly appreciated.  These items become necessary (especially at snack/lunch time) since we do not have a sink in our classroom.
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All of the students have received an agenda and learned how to use it appropriately.  Students should be recording upcoming assignments and tests in their agenda, as well as daily homework and reminders.  The agenda enables you to see what homework needs to be completed nightly, and it allows your child to “map out” their assignments so that they are completed on time.  Please check your child’s homework every night to make sure that it is all completed to the best of their ability.  Once you have approved your child’s homework, please sign the agenda for me to check the following morning.  The cost of the agenda this year will be $5.00 (payable by cheque).  Parents should also check the class wiki: 

http://gr6pace.wikispaces.com for homework posts, notices, assignment instructions, and upcoming events.  More information will follow on how to access the wiki.
Parents are asked to regularly check the parent wiki at http://gr6paceparents.wikispaces.com.  Monthly curriculum updates and some notices to parents will be sent via blog posts in an effort to save paper.  Please write down your email address in your child’s agenda so that you can be added as a member.
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Our Physical Education classes are scheduled every Monday and Wednesday.  Please have your child bring a t-shirt and loose fitting track pants or shorts as well as a clean pair of running shoes with non-marking soles for gym class.  This clothing should be packed in a separate bag so that it can be left at school for the week.  Please encourage your child to take their gym clothes home regularly to be washed.  As the students are maturing, I am also requesting that they bring a stick of deodorant to gym class each week.
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With all of the activity in our classroom, the floor often gets quite dirty.  This creates a lot of work for our caretakers; therefore, I ask that students bring in a pair of slippers from home (eg. Crocs) to wear inside the classroom if possible.  These shoes can be left at school all year.  
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Homework is a board policy and is used for reinforcement and extensions of lessons and activities that I have taught in the classroom.  For grade 6 students, 60-70 minutes is a fair expectation.  Actual time required to complete assignments will vary with each student’s study habits and academic skills.  In order to prepare for EQAO as well as 7th grade, it is critical that your child take accountability and pride in completing a task well the first time.  Students are given the tools necessary to help them achieve this.  Students who do not turn in homework assignments or who turn in late homework tasks on a consistent basis will receive any of the following:  a homework slip for you to sign in their agenda, recess detention, a phone call home to parents, or a meeting with parents, teacher, principal and child.  Board policy regarding homework and late tasks will be explained at curriculum night.
Students who miss homework because of an absence will receive one additional day to turn in their work.  A note from parents must accompany any incomplete homework/assignments otherwise it is considered late.  Parents can pick up homework on days that their child is absent at the office at 3:30 if requested.
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Our school policy regarding allergies asks that parents do not send in edible treats with their child to celebrate their birthday.  Some alternate treat suggestions are pencils, erasers and loot bag “goodies”.
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Although St. Justin Martyr provides some consumable school materials, I have asked that children supplement these supplies with materials of their own so that they have access to them at all times.  In June, your child received a list of appropriate and essential articles.  It is recommended that all supplies be in by the end of the week so that students are well prepared.  I ask that students bring only the required school materials outlined on the list as this often eliminates issues with lost or misplaced personal items.

We’re Green! [image: image9.png]



As part of our “green school initiatives”, SJM has a green composting program.  Please ensure that your child brings a snack and lunch in a reusable container (eg. Tupperware).  Students can lower our classroom waste by bringing a litterless lunch.  It is advised that parents review composting at home with their children so that they do not throw away unnecessary organic material at school.  Please also send your child to school with healthy food options…they will need lots of good “brain fuel” this year!
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Parents can access the monthly school newsletter at http://www.sjmcouncil.com/news.htm

I know that it will be a fabulous school year, and I am eager to catch up with many of you at the pizza night/curriculum evening on Thursday, September 22nd.  I am keen on providing your child with a secure and satisfying educational environment as we grow together and I look forward to new learning experiences for all!

Ms. McNaught-Symmes        
Form/Items to Return:


Anaphylaxis forms (if applicable)                         □ Class contract


Lunch Form                                                          □ Wiki Form


Cheque for agenda ($6.00)


Neighbourhood Walk Form


Emergency Form (emergency contact info)














